

April 18, 2022

Mr. Ivan D. Butts President National Association of Postal Supervisors 1727 King Street, Suite 400 Alexandria, VA 22314-2753

Dear Mr. Butts:

Pursuant to our discussion on Friday, April 15, and due to the COVID-19 pandemic, the Postal Service will increase the annual leave carryover maximum for career non-bargaining employees by 80 hours for the FY2022 leave year. The maximum carryover for annual leave will be 640 hours.

As a reminder, the August 2021 pay decision modified the annual leave exchange program for FY2022 and FY2023 and increased the annual leave exchange by 40 hours. The maximum amount of annual leave that may be exchanged by career non-bargaining employees for those fiscal years is 168 hours.

Please contact me with any questions regarding this matter.

Sincerely

Bruce A. Nicholson

Manager

Labor Relations Policy Administration